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YOU CAN LIVE HISTORY STUDENT CONTRACT 

 
This contract is to insure the safety and enjoyment of all students participating in a You 
Can Live History (YCLH) reenactment so that all may have the best experience 
possible. Violating any part of this contract can serve as cause for you to suspended 
from the reenactment temporarily or expelled permanently. In the case that a student is 
suspended or expelled from the battle, there will be no refund of the fees by YCLH. 
 
Show Respect to People. A respectful attitude is required at all times: to the YCLH 
staff, teachers, student officers, and each other. You will be shown respect and will be 
expected to show it to others. Any students fighting with other students or showing 
disrespect to any adults will be immediately suspended or expelled from the battle. 
 
Show Respect to the Equipment. Take excellent care of any equipment – costumes, 
weapons, tents, etc. – that you are issued. In addition, take care of other props, such as 
artificial walls, tents, and wagons. 
 
Wear Your Uniform Correctly. At all times, throughout training and especially on battle 
day, wear your uniform as you have been instructed. If you are unsure, ask one of the 
YLCH staff. Check on each other and politely inform someone if part of their uniform 
has become discolored with powder, disarrayed, or unfastened.  
 
Respect the Environment. All students are required to help police the area for trash, 
equipment, and personal belongings. 
 
Obey Orders. All orders are given with a purpose in mind. Student officers have been 
given authority to direct their troops and must be obeyed as if they were teachers or 
YCLH staff.  
 
Listen for Directions. The day of battle is very busy with many scenes being recorded 
as the movie is being made. It is important that you are quiet and listen for directions 
from the YCLH staff or the student officers. 
 
Play the Part You are Assigned. In creating a historical reenactment and making a 
movie, it is important that students play their roles well. If you slip out of character and 
start acting silly, you can ruin the shot involving tens or even hundreds of students doing 
their best to play the parts of soldiers. We will not be able to use that footage and you 
may be suspended temporarily or expelled. 
 
No Foul or Inappropriate Language. Such behavior is grounds for immediate 
expulsion. 
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Keep Safety in Mind at All Times. Look out for yourself and others. Be aware when 
taking a hit, retreating from the battle, etc. Intentionally pointing a weapon in someone’s 
face, harming someone (including careless throwing or blowing flour into someone’s 
face) is grounds for suspension or expulsion. 
 
Equipment Assigned to You is Not to be Traded with Others. Make sure that your 
equipment is properly cared for, protected and accounted for at all times. Make sure to 
retrieve your gear at the end of every take. If you should find a piece of equipment that 
appears to be abandoned or broken, do not acquire it for yourself but turn it in 
immediately to a teacher or YCLH staff member. 
 
Turn in Your Equipment and Uniform as Directed. Putting on a battle re-enactment 
takes a lot of coordination and participation by all involved. Please follow directions for 
returning your uniform and equipment in an orderly manner. 
 
Be Where You are Supposed to Be. Do not leave the battle area without telling one of 
the YCLH staff and your teacher. 
 
Disregard of any of the above terms can result in immediate expulsion. This means you 
must turn in all equipment and all refunds are forfeited. Teachers or parents will be 
responsible for chaperoning any student removed from the re-enactment. The student 
and his/her parents have the right to appeal to the YCLH staff. 
 

******************************************** 
 
I have read and understand YCLH Student Contract. I agree to abide by the terms 
spelled out in the contract and understand that not following these policies may lead to 
my suspension or expulsion from the re-enactment. 
 
Student name (printed) __________________________________________ 
 
Student signature ______________________________________________ 
 
School  ______________________________________________________ 
 
I have read the YCLH Student Contract and understand what is expected of my child. 
Furthermore, I understand that if my child violates the contract s/he may be temporarily 
suspended or permanently expelled from the re-enactment and that we will forfeit any 
fees paid to YCLH. 
 
Parent name (printed) __________________________________________ 
 
Parent signature ______________________________________________ 
 


